

ZETA CHI FRATERNITY BAKER UNIVERSITY Baldwin, Kansas

John W. Arnold

March, 1941

Dear Coach Allen;

I am, at the present, completing two years of college training here at Baker University at Baldwin. I have lettered on Coach Emil S. Liston's varsity squad both years and this year I have been chosen as one forward on Gene Kemper's All-Conference team.

Next year I am trying to come to Kansas University. I would like to learn more of the fundamentals of basketball. I have attended two of your practice scrimmages and I know K. U. is the place to learn them. I would like to know if there would be any possible chance for an athlete's scholarship.

I am planning to come to K. U. for three years including one year's graduate work. My grades for the last three semesters have averaged a mark of B.

Could you please tell me the Big Six regulations as to residence on the campus before being eligible for competition.

Awaiting your answer, I remain,

Sincerely,

John Arnold

Honn anota

JA: JA